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RE: 1999 SAN JUAN BASIN ANNUAL GROUNDWATER REPORT 

Dear Bill: 

PNM is pleased to submit the 1999 Annual Groundwater Report on Unlined Surface Impoundments in the 
San Juan Basin. Pursuant to PNM's Groundwater Management Program for Unlined Surface Impoundment 
Closures, the report details the ongoing investigation/remedial activities at unlined surface impoundments 
having groundwater contamination as identified by PNM. A list of groundwater sites reported in this 
document is provided below. 

Blanco Wash Drip 
Davis 1 
Dogie East Pit 
Dogie North Pit 
Florance 124 
Florance 32A 
Florance 40 
Florance 44 
Florance M 47X 
Hampton 4M 
Honolulu Drip 
Ice Canyon Drip | 
Jacques 2A 
Jicarilla Contract 147-6 
Linda IA 

Mangum IE 
McClanahan 22 
McClanahan A 2E 
McCoy Gas Com Al 
Miles Federal IE Drip 
O' Shea IM 
Patterson A Com A l 
Pritchard 2 
Randleman 1 
Reid 16 Drip 
Turner IA 
Wilmerding IM 
Zachry 18E 

Consistent with PNM's San Juan Basin Groundwater Management Plan, PNM will request closure of 
four of the above sites, the Florance 32A, Jacques 2A, Mangum IE and the McClanahan A2E, with the 
submittal of the 1 s t Quarter 1999 Pit Closures Report. This request is based upon the analytical data 
collected over the last two years at each of the sites. BTEX concentrations have been consistently below 
WQCC standards for four consecutive quarters. 

Upon approval of the groundwater closure report, PNM will plug and abandon all of the groundwater 
monitoring wells at each of the locations. The concrete pad and metal vault surrounding each well will 
be removed. The well casing will be cut to ground surface and each well will be plugged to the surface 
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with cement containing 5% bentonite. If you have any questions regarding the contents of the report, 
please contact me at (505) 241-2974. 

Maureen Gannon 
Project Manager 

Enclosure 

cc: Colin Adams, Esq. 
Ingrid Deklau, WFS 
Denny Foust, OCD-Aztec Office 
Ron Johnson 
Mark Sikelianos 
Bill VonDrehle, WFS 

Sincerely, 
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PNMGS Well Site: Hampto! 

Groundwater Site Summary Report 
Copies: WFS(l) 
Operator (1) 
NMOCD District Office (1) 
NMOCD Santa Fe (1) 

Quarter/Y ea ir: 2"d/97, 3rd/97,4th/97 and lst/98 

Operator: Burlington Resources 
Sec: 13 Twn: 30N Rng: 11W Unit: D 
Canyon: Hampton Arroyo 

Vulnerable Class: Original 
OCD Ranking: 40 
Lead Agency: NMOCD 

Summary Statement: 
PNM has provided extensive coverage of the Hampton 4M well site during the past several months in 

preparation, during and subsequent to OCD Hearing Case No. 12033 in November 1998. Currently, we are 
awaiting OCD's approval on our closure report submittal and a response to our appeal of OCD Order R-l 1143. We 
will continue to provide information in a timely manner as warranted or requested' thus, we have not prepared a 
Hampton 4M summary report for this document. 
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